DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday August 23, 2018-1:30pm

Present: Doug Shull, Darin Thompson, Phil Clifton, Steve McCombs Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator). 

Absent: Linda Coby, Kimberly Garrison, Sarah Hohanshelt
Introductions/Call Meeting to order: Call to order by Doug 
Approval of Agenda: Phil “move to approve agenda” Steve second. Motion Carried 4-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Phil “move to approve the 4-26-18 DCAT Board Minutes Steve Second. Motion Carried 4-0. 

New Business: 
1. DCAT Governance Budget Reviews For FY 20186 & 2019 – Joe Burke 

Joe went through the FY 18 budget showing we spent out approximately       $257,641.00 in funds for our four core DCAT/CPPC Contracts and our Mini-Grants. The budget will allow for about $139,137.00 to be carried over into FY 19. Most budgets spent out close to 100% of the money allocated. Final (to the penny) numbers will not be available until about January 2019 (last FY we were accurate to the penny). For FY 19 all four core programs are 100% funded and there is zero money available for additional projects/Mini Grants. We had 100% accuracy on our GAX Reimbursement Request for FY 18 when submitted to the State.

2. Contract Reviews FY 18 

Discussion will be led by Joe Burke DCAT Coordinator.
Core Projects:

Sarah had submitted a full report to the Board two weeks ago on activities from ALS PALS and Community Partnership for Protecting Children for FY 18. See her CPPC report online at www.cppconline1.com. This year like last year Sarah did workshops for State CPPC Conferences etc. as well as being asked to assist with many CPPC related questions throughout the State of Iowa. Joe and Sarah were asked to be trainers for the CPPC workshop for FY 18.  Joe served on the State CPPC Executive Committee. Joe and Sarah were kept extra busy with 4 core programs, 12 Mini Grants, ALS PALS, and one CBCAP grant, plus our very popular web site. The web site hit an all high of over 4,000 hits per month several times in the last months of the FY. The Community Based Family Team Meetings rose from 13 in FY 17 to 25 in FY 18. See the program reports at the web site listed as FY 18 DCAT Annual Report after December 1 at www.cppconline1.com. Sarah and Joe were also in compliance with all attendance requirements at CPPC meetings throughout the year.
 Joe also reviewed the DHS Family Assistance used by area and by type of service for FY 18. All reports from this meeting, etc. can be viewed at www.cppconline1.com in Joe’s FY 18 DCAT Annual Report after December 1, 2018. 
Deliverables and Performance Measures have been met for all core contracts; mini grants and all Contracts were in compliance for FY 18.
All reports can be viewed in the FY 18 DCAT Annual Report at www.cppconline1.com after December 1, 2018.
The Board Members thanked Joe and Sarah for their continued excellent service the Indianola DCAT Cluster. 

Darin, informed the Board that at this time there does not appear to be any money available for transfer to the Indianola DCAT during FY 19 for use in FY 20. Also, flex funds may be transferred to Polk to centralize distribution. This means some DCAT/CPPC operational and or job duties may have to change, be cancelled, etc. More will be known in the coming months.

Joe stated by looking at the budget numbers if no other money is found or savings cannot be figured out, FY 20 could start off with both he and Sarah employed but both positions would be out of funds by the end of March 2020. 

The other option if no other money and no savings of money are available be for Joe to take over CPPC, Sarah would no longer be employed after June 30, 2019 and we could possibly contract with her to run the web site. Joe would take on her other duties (ALS PALS, Coordination/Expansion of Community Family Team Meetings, Several Providers Meetings, CPPC Steering Committee Coordination, etc.).
Joe stated that he and Sarah will be meeting with individuals from the State and DHS in the coming months to see about getting additional money put into the Indianola DCAT Cluster.
As usual, the Board will at least review the possibilities at the mandatory February six month review meeting, give Joe his approvals to proceed with Contracts/Renewals, and do a final vote on Contracts for FY 20 at a Phone Board Meeting in March. The Phone Board Meeting must take place before the end of March due to the new timing standards imposed by the State. 

An additional phone Board Meeting or an in person Board Meeting may have to take place before the February meeting if any additional money or savings becomes available for FY 20 so decisions for FY 20 and beyond can be made.
3. Next Schedule Board Meeting – Board Thank You Lunch at Wildwood Hills Ranch October 25, 2018. 

The next regular meeting will be the Thank You Lunch to the Governance Board at Wildwood Hills Ranch on Thursday October 25th at Noon
Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

There were no additional questions or comments from the Board.  Doug entertained a motion to adjourn. Phil motioned to adjourn and Steve second. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 2:05 pm. 
